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Sydney Metro – Western Sydney Airport is the new metro railway line which will service Greater 
Western Sydney and the new Western Sydney International (Nancy-Bird Walton) Airport. A city-
shaping project, the 23-kilometre new railway will connect the Western Sydney Aerotropolis in the 
south with St Marys in the north – where customers can connect to the existing Sydney Trains 
suburban T1 Western Line. The NSW and Australian governments have a shared objective of having 
Sydney Metro – Western Sydney Airport operational when the airport opens for passenger services. 

CPB Contractors and United Infrastructure Joint Venture (CPBUI JV) are completing the surface and 
civil alignment works contract for Sydney Metro – Western Sydney Airport. 

Out-of-hours work: 
We will be relocating heavy machinery from Cosgrove Creek, Luddenham to Blaxland Creek, Orchard 
Hills. The out-of-hours work will be carried out between 8pm and 5am for up to three nights between 
Tuesday 19 March 2024 and Friday 29 March 2024, weather depending. Work will also take place 
during standard construction hours Monday to Friday, 7am to 6pm and Saturday, 8am to 1pm during 
this time.  

It is essential to carry out this work outside of standard construction hours to minimise impact and 
safety risks on the local community, road users and our workers. Please follow the directions of signs 
and Traffic Control. 

Work will include: 
• Operation of heavy and light vehicles 
• Temporary lane closure with detours in place 
• Restoration of the area upon completion. 

What to expect: 
• To complete the work safely, a road closure with detours will be in place on Luddenham Road 

between Twin Creeks and Mamre Road 
• Traffic Control will be onsite to ensure emergency services and local traffic can still access 

Luddenham Road 
• Heavy vehicles will be in use to relocate the heavy machinery with the assistance of light escort 

vehicles. 

Equipment used: 
Equipment for this work includes but is not limited to heavy vehicles, lighting towers, traffic control, 
light and heavy vehicles.  
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If you have any questions or would like to provide feedback regarding this out-of-hours work, please 
contact Sharelle your Community Place Manager from CPBUI JV on our 24-hour community information 
line 1800 717 703 or email sydneymetrowsa@transport.nsw.gov.au.    

Please see map below showing the work location and related lane closure. 

Relocation route  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


